
New Policy: Digital Member ID Cards Must Be Presented 
For The Weehawken Township Pool Complex 

We are very excited about the start of Summer 2024 at the Weehawken Township Pool Complex and 
wanted to pass along some important information to get off to a smooth start when the regular season 
opens on June 25.   As part of our transition to a new operating platform, we will now issue ID cards 
to members. All members will need to present their new ID card to gain access to the pool 
complex.  ID cards are required for all registered members ages 2 and older. 
NJ Residency Verification: 
ALL members on your membership will have their photo taken and MUST complete residency 
verification before their ID card will be activated.   This cannot be completed electronically - it 
must be done in person at the pool.   

Proof of NJ residency will be required prior to activating ID cards.  Staff members reserve 
the right to deny activation of ID cards without valid proof of residency for each member 
on your membership (ex. government issued ID card, utility bill, lease, etc.).  For children 
(ex. report cards, birth certificates, school records). 

Please note:  Anyone that is on your membership MUST LIVE WITH YOU AT THE ADDRESS you 
signed up with.  You cannot combine family memberships with other members of your family or 
friends that DO NOT LIVE AT YOUR ADDRESS. They are welcome to join – under their own family 
membership. The same goes for children.  While there is no charge, they still must be your child and 
live at your address.  
After residency verification, a photo will be taken of each member, and each will be issued a bar-
coded ID card. Upon entering the complex, these cards will be scanned, and the members photo 
will be displayed to the staff on duty. Photos will only appear in the pools database, not on the 
physical card. Members do not have to change their photo every year. In the future, children turning 
5, 7, 11, and 16 will need to have new photos taken for the current season. Members cannot use 
another member's card for admission, even in the same family. If a card is used by someone other 
than the authorized member, it must be surrendered and no refund will be made.  
 

This card is non-transferrable and can be reactivated next year with a paid membership.   
A $10 replacement fee will be charged for lost cards. 

 

Cards will ONLY be created in person at the Weehawken Pool Complex during regular pool hours 
starting on June 8. To prevent long lines at the pool, we have set up some evening hours during the 
week to help transition over to this new system. 

Membership ID Cards will be issued on 
Wednesday, June 5 - Thursday, June 6 – Friday, June 7–  

Tuesday, June 11 – Wednesday, June 12 
4:30pm – 7:00pm at the Weehawken Township Pool Complex 

YOU MUST BRING PROOF OF RESIDENCY FOR ALL MEMBERS 
 

Beginning, June 25, if you arrive at the Weehawken Township Pool Complex without a pool ID, you 
will have a delay in entering.  With proper ID, you can get your card done that day onsite, but you will 
have to wait in line.  

You don't drive without your license, you don't travel without a passport, you don't shop 
without cash or a debit card - you don't come to the pool without a membership card! 

Don’t delay, get your card ahead of time! 
 


